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Assalamualaikum Warahmatullahi Wabarakatuhu

Welcome to our autumn newsletter! Although Class Dojo has been very
active, with an average of over 170 messages per week shared and over
25 photos and videos, our newsletter summarises an update on the whole
term. We hope you have been keeping up to date with all the
information shared on Class Dojo and have found it useful. 

Please send us a comment on Class Dojo or press the like button if you
have read our newsletter.   

Jazakumullahu Khayran
 

January 2024



Dear parents & carers,
Assalamualaikum Warahmatullahi Wabaraktuhu

Alhumdullillah the All Mighty has allowed us to experience another academic year. Yet again He has
showered his blessings on each and every one of us with health, and rizq. 

As always, it has been a busy but very positive and productive term, with lots of activities in and
out of school including trips, visitors, workshops and practical learning. Children at TPS have an
impressive range of opportunities, but all of these things take time and effort to arrange. I
would like to express my sincere appreciation to our staff for their hard work and dedication to
our children’s academic and personal development.

This term we saw a particular struggle with attendance. I appreciate this time of the year brings
many challenges with health and am looking forward to seeing a rise in attendance in the spring
term insha’Allah. Please remember that attendance is a fundamental factor in pupil progress and
the school needs your full support in making sure your child attends school regularly. Punctuality
also requires significant improvement as far too many children arrive late to school in the
morning. I strongly request parents to set good routines within the household to overcome any
transport issues and plan ahead for any unexpected delays on the day.

New families who have joined us, I hope the school community has welcomed you gracefully and
you have found yourself settled in by now. 
The start of 2024 also brings new beginnings for our secondary school project which Abu Zayn has
worked very hard on. Tarbiyyah Secondary School for Boys has officially been registered as a
school and will now be operating as a full-time establishment. May Allah subhanahuatalah allow our
children to benefit from this project and remain steadfast in their deen. Ameen

Please continue to keep the school and all of its community in your duas. Your support is highly
appreciated. 

Umm Yusuf

HEAD TEACHER'S
MESSAGE



Uniform Reminder
Please make sure your child
has the correct PE uniform
and all uniform items are
labelled with their name.

socks can only be plain black,
white, blue or grey. 

Attendance
Autumn Term 94.2% 

Persistent Absence 21% (up
from summer term 14.9%).

Class Attendance:
1st place Year 6 96%

2nd place Year 2 & Year 4
94%

3rd place Year 1 93%

Upcoming Key Dates

Friday 19th January: Parents Coffee Morning
Monday 12th February: Half Term Week
Monday 19th February: Inset Day 
Friday 29th March: Ramadan Holidays commence
 

Fees
Stay up to date with your fees and make payment without reminders.

Do not be from those who enter debt due to late payments. 

School timings
8:05 - 8:15 Soft Start

3:30pm Home time (Mon - Thurs)
11:30am (Fri) 

Prophet Muhammed sallallahu
alayhi wassallam said: ‘The
believer’s soul is connected

and bonded to his debt’.
 

‘Not even the martyr has his
debt overlooked for him’.

 



Year 2:
Anida Doda

Mohamed Jama
Abdullah Rashid

Musa Qureshi
Sulayman Haroon
Ismail Mohamed

100% ATTENDANCE
WINNERS! 

Masha'Allah to our gold award winners for autumn term who
attended every single day from September - December 

Year 1:
Hiba Pivji

Khadidja Slemani
Abdulrahman

Sultan

Year 3:
Eesa Sandhar

Year 4:
Aisha Hamza
Ihsaan Khan
Zineb Slimani

Year 5:
Aisha Haji

Amanah Khan

Year 6:
Abdellah Slimani

Abdirahman Osoble
Abdurahman Mahamud

Noor Khan
Sarah Baftaj

Unaysah Sandhar
Yusuf Jacobs

Reception:
Aasiyah Hamza 



Currently undergoing her
PGCE, Ustada Zaynab

joins us as year 1 teacher
and has already got to
know the children well. 

Ustada Aminah takes over as year
4 teacher, bringing with her bundles

of experience as a qualified
teacher. 

Ustada Abida is our newest member
of the team. She joins us part of our
middle leadership with 20 years of
experience in the state sector. One
of her many achievements is being

part of the White Rose Maths
development team. She will be

sharing her expertise with Tarbiyyah
and insha’Allah elevating the maths

provision at our school. 

Our Eco Warriors have commenced their Eco Refill Shop to
promote a reduction in use of plastics. Please support them
by bringing along your refil bottles and top up on your daily

household products. 

Mother and child forest
school sessions began in

autumn. More muddy boots
to look forward to in the
spring term insha’Allah.  

The entries for Road Safety Week
competition were mind blowing. So much

creativity Allahumma Baarik.  



Year 6s studying World War 2 in depth and using it to
develop their writing.  Year 5s experimenting with their culinary skills

and cooking up American desserts.   

Nursery & Reception have been enjoying learning
from special visitors.  

Year 2 getting stuck into art with some
fantastic clay modelling. . 

Year 3s reliving history by studying the Olympics
and using it to learn about teamwork in sports. 

Year 4s taking inspiration from Viking weapons
and designed their own. 

A Sneak Peak into the Classrooms 

Year 1s becoming paleontologists for the day in
their dinosaur workshop . 


